
In Reply Refer To: GE 973E 

JUL 2 * 2018 
Ms. Ali Ferguson 
Fieldwood Energy LLC 
2000 West Sam Houston Parkway South, Suite 1200 
Houston, Texas 77042 

Dear Ms. Ferguson: 

By letter dated April, 17, 2018, amended July 19, 2018, Fieldwood Energy LLC (Fieldwood) 
requests Suspensions of Production (SOPs) for Leases OCS-G 1198 and 1208, South Marsh Island 
Blocks 66 and 76, respectively, herein referred to as "the Leases". The Leases were held by SOPs 
through April 30, 2018. 

Production from the Leases ceased on October 26, 2016, when the pipeline operator issued a 
critical notice suspending all flow to the Southeast Louisiana Offshore Lateral (SELA) System. 
The pipeline operator subsequently issued another critical notice that effective November 21, 2016, 
only dry gas would be allowed to flow into the SELA. The pipeline operator has elected to repair 
the onshore facility to re-establish gas and injected condensate production to the SELA System 
from the injection lease operators. 

SOPs for the Leases are hereby approved, pursuant to 30 CFR 250.174(b), from May 1 through 
August 31, 2018. Fieldwood, or any subsequent operator must notify this office in writing 
upon commencement of production. If you have any questions regarding this matter, contact 
Ms. Kathy Gomez at (504) 736-2648 or Kathy.Gomez@bsee.gov. 

Sincerely, 

(Og. Signed) Troy J. Guidry 

Richie D. Baud 
Regional Supervisor 
Production and Developmenl 

bc: Leases OCS-G 1198 and 1208-Public, (GE 555A) 


